
 

 

NoƟce of Road Closure 
Herd Rd UƟlity InstallaƟons and Road ReconstrucƟon 

Cowichan District Hospital Replacement Project 

Subject: Road Closure Notification and Contact Information 

Dear Resident, 

We are writing to inform you of an upcoming Herd Road closure that will be implemented by 
Hall Constructors infrastructure improvements on the new Cowichan District Hospital 

Details of Road Closure: 

 Road Name: Herd Rd between Highway 1 and Bell McKinnon Rd. 
 Closure Dates: April to September 2024. 
 Closure Hours: 24 hours. 
 Purpose of Closure: Full Road reconstruction and installation of new sewer and 

watermain utilities 
 Detour information: To access Highway 1 from Herd Rd please use Mays Rd only off Bell 

McKinnon Rd. Access to Bell McKinnon south of Herd Rd via Mays Rd may be subject 
further to single lane intermittent access. Please follow road signs and stay up to date 
by visiting the project website or using the QR code provided below. 

 

Access during the specified closure period: Access to the affected road will be restricted to 
local residents only. This temporary measure is essential to ensure the safety of both our 
construction crew and the public. We understand that this may cause some inconvenience, and 
we appreciate your understanding and cooperation in advance.  

Access to Shared Mailbox: Access to shared mailboxes within the closure will be limited to 
residents and Canada Post personnel only. Arrangements have been made to facilitate access 
during the construction period. Please follow the detour routes provided, and signs will guide 
you to and from the designated area for mailbox access. 



 

 

Emergency Services: We have coordinated with local emergency services to ensure that they 
are aware of the road closure. Emergency vehicles will be granted access at all times. 

Thank you for your patience and understanding as Hall completes these upgrades to your 
neighbourhood. Our workers and their families appreciate your patience and care when 
travelling through the work zones. Hall is committed to communicating with all the affected 
residents and businesses to minimize impacts and to ensure the safety of all persons involved 
with or travelling through these areas of the project. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns regarding the road closure, please feel free to reach out 
to the contacts below.  

Sincerely, 

HALL Superintendent 
Gabriel Grenier 
Email: Ggrenier@bdhall.ca 
CELL #: 250-710-2217 

HALL Project Manager 
Les Martindale 
Email: lmarƟndale@bdhall.ca 
CELL #: 250-812-4559 

Ellis Don Project Manager 
Marwa Daer 
Email: Mdaer@ellisdon.com 
CELL #: 250-732-0981 

 

 

 

 


